Elrick Primary School

Behaviour Management System

The ultimate aim of the school is to promote positive behaviour, encourage children to make healthy choices and take responsibility for their behaviour. Every class teacher should set up a positive reward/incentive system to promote high standards of behaviour and work. Behaviour management is everyone’s responsibility. We recognise however that a system must be in place to support children whose behaviour escalates to an unacceptable level. 

Outdoor – Green/Amber/Red
· All pupils will start in Green

· All pupils who remain in green for two weeks will have an extra 10 minutes added to break once a fortnight (day to be agreed termly)
· All pupils will be given two warnings for inappropriate behaviour (Amber)
· Pupils who continue to behave inappropriately will have their names recorded by a member of staff and they will go into Red 
· Any pupils who are sent to a member of SMT for inappropriate behaviour will go into Red
· Names will be recorded on the board/classroom chart updated by Sue/SMT on a daily basis
· All pupils will go back to Green at the end of the fortnight

The consequences for going into Red are:

· The pupil will spend break/lunch the following day with a member of SMT

· The pupil completes a behaviour referral form, which is issued and signed by a member of SMT

· The behaviour referral form will be sent home to be signed and for comment by the parent

· All children in Red will also miss out on extra break

Indoor

· All pupils will start in Green (or any other alternative system agreed by the pupils with the teacher eg infants may prefer to use clouds/rainbow system)
· All pupils will be given two warnings for inappropriate behaviour after which they will go into Red. The pupil will have the opportunity to improve his/her behaviour and as a result move back to Green before the end of the day (or the next day if the inappropriate behaviour occurred at the end of the day or next lesson for specialist subjects). 
· If a pupil is in Red twice in any one week or in consecutive weeks, the class teacher/visiting specialist will call the parents to inform them of the nature of the inappropriate behaviour and seek their support in helping the pupil to improve.

· Class teachers will have an allocated member of SMT to support them with behaviour management. Teachers should speak to the member of SMT if inappropriate behaviour continues or if they wish to discuss any aspect of behaviour management. A decision will then be taken regarding possible solutions/bringing the parents in to discuss the issues. 

These systems will meet the needs of the majority of children. In certain circumstances the HT/DHTs, in consultation with the class teacher, will take alternative decisions regarding inappropriate behaviour. 

September 2011
